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Program Overview
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In 2018, with support from the Provost’s Office, the Institute for Public Affairs and Civic
Engagement replaced the long-standing New Student Reader program with a New Student
Reflection (NSRЀ





SURVEY RESULTS 
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Since establishing the New Student Reflection program, PACE has surveyed incoming students,
asking them to express whether they felt welcomed, engaged, and respectful to others during the
reflection. Of the 1,103 participating students this year, 848 filled out the corresponding survey,
providing the following responses. 

NSR FALL 2023

A Welcoming Experience
For the fifth consecutive year, more than 90% of responding students reported that NSR activities
contributed to their feeling welcomed at Salisbury U  t
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I felt engaged throughout the discussion

Engaging Conversations
More than 90% of respondents also shared that they felt engaged during the discussion. This speaks
in part to the quality of the source selected for discussion as well as how facilitators guided the
conversation. This average increased from 2022 responses, and PACE believes that reinstating the
model of paired faculty/staff and orientation leaders in 2023 is one factor in this increase.
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 I listened carefully to what others had to say 

Active Listening 
Civic reflection depends on a group to advance the conversation and, through that conversation,
explore important or concerning issues. Particularly given the subjective nature of the sources being
discussed, shared conversation lies at the heart of a successful civic reflection experience. 

This year,  97% of participants again reported listening carefully to what others had to say. Although
the self-reported nature of this particular data set may raise questions about student honesty—and
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Planning for 2024 
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PACE looks forward to facilitating the University’s sixth New Student Reflection in the fall of
2024. To prepare for this event, PACE will again facilitate a faculty and staff working group in
the spring of 2024 to guide source selection. Participation is open to all members of the
university community.  

PACE works closely with the Office of Student Affairs in NSR planning. To support faculty/staff
and orientation leader training, PACE will again host an event to match pairs on Monday before
Convocation. PACE will facilitate faculty/staff training over the spring and summer and
orientation leader training in the fall of 2024.  

NSR FALL 2023


